
Town of Evergreen 
August 14, 2023 Regular Town Board Meeting 

 
The August 14, 2023 Regular Town Board Meeting was called to order at 7:00 pm by Chair Tim Kessler at 
the Evergreen Town Hall, W8896 Carlton Rd, Spooner.  The Pledge of Allegiance was said.  The meeting 
was properly advertised and all interested parties were notified. 
 
Those present were Tim Kessler, Gary Scalzo, Tim Wallace, Mary Smith, Larry Bascombe, Gabe Deans, 
Brad Kildow, Brian & Mavis Melton, Laurie Skayer and Julie Kessler. 
 
Motion by Scalzo, second by Wallace, to approve the agenda as presented.  Motion Carried 
 
Motion by Wallace, second the Scalzo, to approve the Minutes of the July 10, 2023 Regular Town Board 
Meeting.  Motion Carried 
 
Clerk Kessler reported that she issued 2 driveway permits, 2 building permits, and monthly related 
paperwork.  Motion by Wallace, second by Scalzo, to approve the Clerk’s report.  Motion Carried 
 
Treasurer Smith presented her monthly report and answered questions.  Motion by Scalzo, second by 
Wallace, to approve the Treasurer’s report.  Motion Carried 
 
Larry Bascombe reported that they continue to clean up trees after storms and have been patching.  
Chair Kessler reported that the chip sealing was completed on Perch Lake Rd, Jellen Rd and Dock Lake 
Rd.  The grinding on Carlton Rd start after Labor Day with gravel placement and blacktop to follow.  The 
town will shoulder this project.   
 
A job description and ad were presented for the Road Maintenance Worker position.  Motion by 
Wallace, second by Scalzo, to proceed with advertising for this position.  Motion Carried 
 
Synergy pre-buy for propane was received.  Motion by Scalzo, second by Wallace, to pre-buy 600 gallons 
of propane.  Motion Carried 
 
Chair Kessler reported that he received an email asking if the town was looking at implementing zoning.  
He also reported that we received a letter from the Shell Lake Library asking for financial support. 
 
Laurie Skayer has questions on the full-time employee that were answered by Chair Kessler. 
Brian Melton reported on the current status of the County Campground Ordinance, what is happening 
on the Forestry, Transit and Health and Human Services Committee’s that he serves on.  Tim Kessler 
reported on the Highway, Ag LLC, Veterans and Executive Board Committee’s that he serves on.   
 
Motion by Scalzo, second by Wallace, to review and approve the bills.  Motion Carried 
 
Motion by Wallace, second by Scalzo, to adjourn the meeting.  Motion Carried 
 
Submitted by Julie Kessler, Clerk    


